


 

 

We are so close to achieving this very adventurous project. 
However, we cannot progress it without the remaining 
funds; we need an additional £20,000.    
 
To enable you to be able to support us we have set up, in 
ParentPay, a simple way to gift funds to the project.  A small 
contribution is all we ask.  We have 965 students; if every 
parent for each of their sons or daughters attending the 
school could contribute £21, we will be able to make this a 
reality.  ParentPay is one way to contribute, another is 
through the JustGiving website:    
 
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/cha3g 
 
Please do not wait - on reading this newsletter please open 
up ParentPay or JustGiving and support this project.  I want to set up a meeting this side of 
half-term with the contractor and then hopefully the building works will commence  
before the end of 2019.    
 
QUIZ NIGHT – SATURDAY 19th OCTOBER 
Have you purchased your tickets yet?  These are on ParentPay or tickets can be purchased at 
the door from 7.00pm. 
 
OPEN EVENING & OPEN DAYS 
The Open Evening and Open Days attracted over two hundred and fifty prospective future  
parents to the Academy.  I really appreciated the support and commitment of our students in 
taking tours of parents around the site.  The feedback was extremely positive from the  
parents as they completed their tours.   
 
UNIFORM 
As the weather gets a little cooler it has been good to see students arriving in the morning 
with an outdoor coat.  Please may I remind parents that hoodies are not accepted as coats. 
Outdoor coats should not be in the style of tracksuit tops.  They should be dark or neutral in 
colour.  Please do not let your son or daughter wear a hoodie to or from school. We have 
really appreciated how parents have supported us in ensuring that students arrive correctly 
dressed. 
 
BIKE RIDING TO SCHOOL 
It is good to see more students riding to and from school.  They do need a permit to do this 
which can be obtained from Student Services.  Students must wear a helmet and dismount 
from their bikes as they enter the school site.  Bikes must be roadworthy and have a brake 
for the front and the rear wheels. 
 
USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA 
I realise that many parents use social media to share views and to keep up-to-date about 
events and opportunities.  This communication method should be positive and helpful.  How-
ever, in the last few years we have noticed personal comments being made about staff on 
social media.  I am sure that you would agree that this is not a positive use of a media 
platform and certainly does not assist in resolving an issue if there is one to be resolved.  
 
If you feel that we can do something better at the school please do contact me, one of the 
Vice Principals, the Academic Year Leader, Form Tutor or individual classroom teacher.  We 
will always do what we can to resolve an issue and if this cannot be resolved then we do have 
a Complaints Procedure.  We are keen not to get to this last stage and so have always  
managed to find a constructive way forward.  Thank you in advance for raising any issues in 
order that we can be better and work with our parents more closely.   

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/cha3g


 

 

KEEPING OUR STUDENTS SAFE  
On Wednesday morning we had a planned visit from the police with a dog trained to search for  
illegal drugs.  This is something that most secondary schools now have as a routine check.  A 
separate letter is being sent out to parents about this visit. I would like to thank the police for 
supporting us in our drugs education programme and for visiting us.  We will randomly have  
another visit in future months.    
 
PARENTS’ EVENINGS EARLY CLOSURE 
With larger year groups we have found the Parents’ Evenings are extremely busy.  To enable 
more appointments to be made, those evenings will commence at 3.45pm with the last appoint-
ment at 7.00pm.  As last year, we will close for these evenings a little earlier to enable staff to 
have some refreshment before the meetings with parents.  Please note the dates below when 
students will finish at the end of period 5 at 2.55pm.   
 
7 November  Y11 
5 December  Y12/Y13 
9 January  Y10 
16 January  Y8 
30 January  Y8 GCSE Options Evening 
26 March  Y9 
2 April  Y11 
24 April  Y12/Y13 
30 April  Y7 

Dates for your Diary 

10 October World Mental Health Day LHarman@chacademy.co.uk 

11 October INSET DAY  

12/13 October DofE  - mop up expedition weekend SNorris@chacademy.co.uk 

15 October Y13 Careers/Next Steps, 9.30 to 10.30am 
 

LHarman@chacademy.co.uk 

16 October Y12/Y13 MIND training SJackson@chacademy.co.uk 

17 October Y7 Parents’ Evening with Form Tutors  
3.45 to 7.00pm (school closes normal time) 

OHumprey@chacademy.co.uk 

18/20 October World Challenge students to Wales DAntonello@chacademy.co.uk 

18 October Wear it Pink for Cancer Awareness, £1.00  LHarman@chacademy.co.uk 

18 October Y11 Bucks Skills Show, 10.00 to 2.20pm DAntonello@chacademy.co.uk 

19 October PTA Quiz night, 7.00pm chapta@chacademy.co.uk 

24 October Parents’ meeting—New York   
(Performing Arts ) 0F2 , 6.00 to 6.30pm 

HThakerL@chacademy.co.uk 

24 October Y7, Y8 and Y9 Disco, 6.30 to 8.30pm HThakerL@chacademy.co.uk 

24 October DofE Parents’ meeting, 6.30 to 7.15pm SNorris@chacademy.co.uk 

25 October Y8 and Y9 GB Athlete visit, 9.00am to 
12.30pm 

DAntonello@chacademy.co.uk 

25 October Last day of Autumn term 1, 
school closes at 3.10pm 

 

4 November First day of Autumn term 2, 
school starts at 8.40am 

 



 

 

PTA News 

THURSDAY 3 OCTOBER – RSI SCIENCE SHOW 

The PTA were so pleased to part fund the science show that came to school last week.  I hope 
that everyone who attended had a marvellous evening. So many students were trying to 
volunteer to help in the experiments, so much shouting at the presenter – it was just like a 
pantomime!  I think my personal favourite was the tug of war with the telephone directories – 
and I’m quite pleased that I can remember the scientific reasoning behind it!  A really 
wonderful experience to bring to the school – I really hope that we are able to do this again. 

 

Also - just to keep you informed of some forthcoming events: 

 

SATURDAY 19 OCTOBER – FAMILY QUIZ NIGHT 7.00 FOR 7.30PM START 

A family night out or one just for you and friends; Simon Pinnell is our quiz master and will get 
us scratching our heads with his cryptic clues and word associations. I’ve been assured that 
there will be at least 1 or 2 rounds that will necessitate the brains of a younger person… just 
saying! Sure to be a fun night out  

 

Tickets are £3.00 student, £5.00 adult or a family ticket £15.00 (2 adults + 2 children). Tickets 
available via ParentPay (up until Wednesday 16 October) or cash on the door.    
Bring your own drinks and nibbles. 

 

Heads and tails and also a fundraising raffle are being organised by the Drama students in aid 
of the Christmas production. 

 

TUESDAY 5 NOVEMBER – PTA MEETING 7.15PM, LIBRARY 
All welcome to attend. Please note the slightly later start time for this meeting. 

 

SATURDAY 9 NOVEMBER – COMEDY NIGHT FROM 7.00PM FOR AN 8.00PM START 

Our third Comedy Night – an evening of laughs is guaranteed. Strictly an 18+ event.  
Licensed cash bar provided and refreshments available. 
Tickets are £15 and available via ParentPay.  

 

SATURDAY 16 NOVEMBER – ART AND GIFT FAYRE, 11.00 AM - 3.30PM 

Come and enjoy a range of fantastic artwork and gifts created by local artists and crafts people 
- paintings and prints, jewellery, wood craft, handbags, gift cards and other small gifts will all 
be available to purchase. The perfect opportunity to treat yourself or buy for others as 
Christmas will be just around the corner!  Refreshments available 

 

Sarah Webb 

Chairperson PTA 

Student of the Month—September 

Student of the month Student of the Month– Design and PA 

Bridie Essex-Dobson 7DEB Summer-Rose Creed 7COD 

Arman Khan 8KAM Zakaria Hussain 8KAM 

Michael Barber 9CHP Eleanor Zindi 9HAR 

Charlie Greenwood 10JOI Ella Gibbons 10CLR 

Rochelle Joe 11AHE Taa Oliver 11PTO 

Liam Rogers 12SUP Jenna Hickman 12PHM 

Rafal Bozejewicz 13GUC Olivia Dale 13FIH 



 

 

Parent Voice 
Firstly I would like to welcome all new Year 7 parents and hope your child has settled in well. I 
am a parent governor at Chiltern Hills Academy and, as part of 'Parent Voice', I ask for feedback 
from parents and carers, through the newsletter, on various topics that directly affect our 
children at CHA.   
 
I would like to ask for your feedback on how your child/children deal with exam anxiety and 
stress. Here are a few questions that might help you with your feedback: 
1. How does/did your child cope with any exam anxiety or stress leading up to and during their 
 assessments and exams? 
2. How do the teachers support your child in reducing or coping with their anxieties/stress? 
3. How can the teachers and school further support the wellbeing of your child through 
 assessment and exam periods? 
 
I would love to hear your thoughts and feedback so please do email me on 
cmastrorilli10@gmail.com.  All feedback received remains anonymous when sent to Mr Patrick. 
This feedback is then discussed with his senior leadership team. 
 
Caroline Mastrorilli 
Parent Governor  

Performing Arts  
Academy Production 
Saturday 7 and Sunday 8 December is the Technical and Dress Rehearsal for the production.  All 
students who are in the show both on stage and back stage will need to attend the Sunday 
rehearsal.  The band will also be required to attend on the Saturday.  Mrs Thaker-London will be 
distributing letters to students directly with more information. 
 
Halloween Disco 
As part of fundraising for the Academy production, the Performing Arts department will be 
hosting a fancy dress Halloween disco to cover part of the costs of costumes and technical hire.  
Tickets are £3.00 and available on ParentPay for students in Years 7, 8 and 9.  Previous years 
have been highly successful with students having a lot of spooky themed fun.  
 
Mrs H Thaker-London 
Curriculum Leader, Drama 

St Mary’s Church News 
Weekday prayers Monday to Friday, 8.45 to 9.15am 
Bible readings followed by a time of prayer in St Mary’s Church, in the prayer room above the 
vestry.  (Service of the Holy Communion in Wednesday).  All welcome. 
 
ST MARY’S Q & A @THE7 
On Sunday 13 October within the 7.00pm service there will be a Question and Answer session.  
If you would like to ask the panel a question relating to a sermon, the Bible or anything else, 
please email stmarysquestions@cheshamchurch.co.uk or text 07594 982 728.  Please get your 
questions in by Friday 11 October. 
 
THE COLLECT AT ST MARY’S CHURCH FOR 6 OCTOBER 2019 
O Lord, we beseech you mercifully to hear the prayers of your people who call upon you; and 
grant that they may both perceive and know what things they ought to do, and also may have 
grace and power faithfully to fulfil them, through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord.  Amen 

mailto:stmarysquestions@cheshamchurch.co.uk


 

 

Mathematics 

The Maths Department would like to say a huge THANK YOU to our Year 8 Maths Ambassadors 
who did a fabulous job of showing prospective parents and pupils some activities that we do in 
maths lessons. 
 
Progress Checks 
Every term our students have a Progress Check in Mathematics in order to check progress and 
develop our students’ revision skills and techniques. Results of these tests along with Attitudes 
to Learning in class and homework are reported back to you. 
 
The following are a few ideas in terms of setting aside time to revise. There will be regular 
revision tips in future newsletters. 
 
Strive for Five 
Encourage your child to spend five minutes reviewing their work after each Maths lesson they 
have – they could go through their work, chat to you about what they have learnt or correct 
any questions that they may have got wrong.  Little and often is far more beneficial than one 
long cramming session. 
 
Plenty in Twenty 
Nearer the Progress Checks encourage your child to spend 20 minutes three or four times a 
week reflecting on their learning. They could work on maths examples, use MyMaths to focus 
on areas of maths in which they feel less confident or ask their teacher for some additional 
revision work. 
 
Power Hour 
If your child sets aside an hour for maths revision, which they should be doing regularly during 
the run up to  their GCSE Mocks and of course for the GCSE itself, in addition to all of the above, 
completing past exam questions, marking questions and looking at marking schemes can make 
a huge impact on their learning of maths. 
 
In future newsletters, more tips will be given regarding revision and supporting your child in 
their learning of maths. 

 
Questions or Queries 
If you have any questions or queries regarding the teaching and learning of mathematics at 
CHA please contact the following members of staff: 
KS3 (Years 7 and 8) – Mrs Keith at skeith@chacademy.co.uk 
KS4 (Years 9 to 11) and KS5 (Years 12 and 13) Mr Raju at rvaddiraju@chacademy.co.uk  

Students’ belongings 

We have been inundated with very kind parents bringing in items of forgotten PE kits, lunches 

and food ingredients, having been contacted by their son or daughter whilst at school.  Please 

remember that children should not be using their mobile phone during the school day and by 

doing so, they are in fact in breach of the Behaviour Ladder under  B3 “Misuse of mobile 

technology”.  Please remind your son/daughter of this rule. 

Student Services is a small team of staff who are here to help students and do not have the 

time to deal with students’ personal belongings.  Please help your son or daughter to 

remember to bring in the necessary equipment by getting ready the night before.  This will 

also avoid you having to make an extra trip to the school!  Thank you for your attention to 

this. 

mailto:skeith@chacademy.co.uk


 

 

Sixth Form Corner 

It has been a busy start to the academic year.  All students are now firmly settled in their subject 
areas and are showing a good work ethic towards their lessons and independent study.  
 
We have now launched the Complementary Studies programme.  All students across Year 12 
and 13 are signed up to their selected programme.  With many taking the opportunity to gain 
further qualifications and experiences in the form of the Extended Project Qualification course, 
MIND training and Young Enterprise. 
 
Year 13 are now starting their UCAS and future pathways meetings with me.  This enables us to 
sit down and discuss personal statements, career pathways and general application processes.  I 
am looking forward to supporting them with their future aspirations.  A reminder that all 
personal statements and internal UCAS applications must be ready and submitted by the 
Christmas break. 
 
On Wednesday 2 October I had the pleasure of taking a group of Year 12 and 13 students to 
Oxford Brookes University for the day.  The day consisted of an introduction to Higher 
Education, an insight into student life, a campus tour, personal statement support and an insight 
into student Finance. 
 
A huge thank you to our Sixth Form team leading on the recent whole school charity events.  We 
had our Jeans for Genes day on Friday 20 September, which raised £533.95.  We then hosted 
the Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday 27 September raising £274.87. 
 
A reminder that all Sixth Form students are expected to be in on time every morning and to 
attend lessons promptly.  If any student has two or more lates in a week they will be set an 
hour’s detention the following Monday.  
 
Dates to remember this term 
Year 13 Mock Exams fortnight, week beginning Monday 7 October. 
Year 12 and 13 Parents’ Evening, Thursday 5 December 
Internal UCAS application deadline Friday 6 December 
 
Please see the school website for other dates. 
 
Miss L Harman 
Director of Sixth Form 

ParentPay—Caterlink 

Lost Property 

If you would like to limit the amount your child spends on food throughout the day, please contact Mrs 

Graham, our Catering Manager, on dgraham@mycaterlink.co.uk or phone her through the school switch-

board. 

Lost Property will be displayed on a table in front of Student Services on the 22 and 23 of October.         

Parents and carers are welcome to come in at the end of the school day if they wish; 4.20pm on Tuesday 

and 3.20pm on Wednesday, to look for items of lost property on the table. 



 

 

Kooth.com 

Over the coming weeks your child may mention they have been made aware in school of a  
service called Kooth.com. Commissioned by Buckinghamshire Local Authority as part of their 
Future In Mind strategy, Kooth.com is an online counselling, advice and support service for 
young people aged 11-25 within the local area.  It provides a safe, secure means of accessing 
help via the internet from a professional team of counsellors.  Whilst your child may not need 
or use the service, as part of supporting our students, we are ensuring all children are aware of 
provisions in the area that could assist them, now or in the future.  
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss what Kooth.com can offer, please speak to 
Cherena Morlese who will be able to answer your queries.  If you would prefer to contact 
Kooth directly, there is a facility on the website parents@xenzone.com and Young Minds have 
a dedicated helpline for parents worried about a child.  You can reach them on: 0808 802 
5544. 



 

 

Careers Events 

Please see below a list of external opportunities offered to help support your son/daughter in 
developing their career pathway and future.  The events offered are invaluable and will broaden 
their perspective in relation to living in the wider world.  
 
Creative Careers Event 
Students interested in the creative industries are invited to network 
with professionals from film to animation and games to advertising. 
It’s a great opportunity to hear career journeys and learn more about 
education and training pathways.  
Saturday 24 November, 9.30am to 12.30pm at the Elgiva Theatre in 
Chesham. 
Register for free tickets on Eventbrite: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/meet-the-creative-professionals-tickets-65243378702 
 
Pinewood Studios Open Doors: Pathways to the Creative Industries 
Pinewood Studios are hosting their second ‘Open Doors: Pathways to the Creative Industries’ on 
Saturday 16 November from 9.30am to 3.30pm as part of their continued commitment to 
furthering skills and education for the creative sector. 
 
The rapid growth of this priority UK sector is leading to an urgent need to develop skilled talent. 
The Government’s industrial strategy estimates that there could be 600,000 new creative jobs 
by 2023. 
 
The Open Doors day kicks off the first national 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ /ŀǊŜŜǊǎ ²ŜŜƪ and encourages 
young people to visit companies on site to learn about the different job roles, attend Q&As and 
meet with industry professionals and training providers. 
 
The day will be split into three two-hour slots with at least 600–800 people expected at each. 
Follow this link https://pinewoodopendoors2019.eventbrite.co.uk to find out more and to book 
a slot. 
 
Bucks Skills Show - Buckinghamshire’s Largest Interactive Careers Fair  - Free Event 
Our Year 11 students are attending this event on Friday 18 October. However, other year groups 
are welcome to attend on Saturday 19 October 2019 from 9.30am to 4.00pm at The Gateway 
in Aylesbury.  
Visit the following link for more information and to book tickets:  
https://bbf.uk.com/event/bucks-skills-show-2019 
 
For further information or advice, please email Miss Antonello (Dantonello@chacademy.co.uk) 
at the Academy.  
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/meet-the-creative-professionals-tickets-65243378702
https://pinewoodopendoors2019.eventbrite.co.uk/
https://bbf.uk.com/event/bucks-skills-show-2019
mailto:Dantonello@chacademy.co.uk


 

 

Attendance News 

A Message from Mrs Jackson 
HUGE/MASSIVE Congratulations to 7ORA Form for achieving 99.04%, the best overall 
attendance this year to date.  2 merits will be awarded to each student.  I want to say a big 
WELL DONE to all the year group winners; I have awarded another 2 merits to each student in 
the winning forms. Thank you to all parents and carers who bring our students to school every 
day and on time.  Please continue to keep up the good work. 
 
At CHA we continue to strive to improve our attendance, we can only do this with the help of 
the whole school community, including our students, parents and carers. To help focus the 
mind we have made October: 
Attendance Awareness Month. 
We have a budget and plan to spend it on lots of treats and goodies to reward your children 
for good attendance and punctuality but what is good attendance? We set the bar high at 
Chiltern Hills and anticipate your child’s attendance to be between 98% and 100% - this is in 
line with government and County expectations.  If you are experiencing any problems and 
need support getting your child to school, please call and we will do everything we can to 
help. 
If your child is going to be late or absent please inform the school can you please call or 
email before 9.00am 
лмпфп тунлсс  - hǇǝƻƴ м   email:  attendance@chacademy.co.uk  

The Chiltern Hills Top Ten 
 

 

The Chiltern Hills  
Form Winners  

 

Family holidays and term time leave  
¶ Parents/carers should ensure that family holidays are arranged outside of school term 

time.  
¶ Parents/carers should not remove their child from school during term time without having 

first requested a leave of absence in writing from the Principal.  
¶ All requests for authorised absence will be responded to in writing and will only be  
     authorised in the most extreme circumstances.  
¶ If permission is not granted, but the child is still absent, the absence is classed as              

unauthorised and parents/carers may be issued with a penalty notice. 

Form % Attendance 

7ORA 99.52 

8CMN 97.38 

9SHN 97.84 

10ELM/CLR 96.30 

11AHA 95.83 

Form % Attendance Lates 

7ORA 99.52 10 

9SHN 97.84 11 

8CMN 97.38 9 

8SEC 97.33 11 

8CHP 97.32 7 

9AGR 97.13 4 

8JAC 96.92 9 

9ALP 96.83 9 

7COD 96.67 8 

10ELM/CLR 96.30 9/10 

“Attend Today – Achieve Tomorrow”  

mailto:attendance@chacademy.co.uk


 

 

Chiltern Hills Academy 

Chartridge Lane 

Chesham 

Buckinghamshire 

HP5 2RG 

Telephone 01494 782066 

Fax 01494 783185 

office@chacademy.co.uk 

www.chilternhillsacademy.co.uk 

Microsoft Office 356 

All students at Chiltern Hills Academy are licensed to use the Microsoft Office 365 
programs and can download and install the apps on to their devices at home.   
 
Sign in to your school email account via the Learning Platform link on the school 
website www.chacademy.co.uk   
 
Username is your current school network username, followed 
by:   @chacademy.co.uk 
 
Password is your current school network password. 
 
Click on the 'App Launcher' in the top left hand corner to gain free access to the 
latest online versions of Word, Excel, PowerPoint, OneNote, Calendar and 
OneDrive. 
 
If your child has any issues with this, please contact ictsupport@chacademy.co.uk 
 
 

http://www.chacademy.co.uk/
mailto:ictsupport@chacademy.co.uk




mailto:Mike.atkinson@tabletennisengland.co.uk
mailto:Claudia@cheshamzumba.co.uk
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http://www.cheshamnetballclub.com/
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mailto:enquiries@junior.cheshamunited.co.uk
mailto:mk@littlekickers.co.uk
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